From: Lynn & Joe Jordan

Sent: Tuesday, July 7, 2020 11:25 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Messere, Clement < Clement. Messere@vaughan.ca>;

tony.caerlla@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Clubhouse developments The Board of trade(Deputation)

Attention The office of the City Clerk

From Joe and lynn jordan



wycliffe Ave woodbridge Ont



This is to confirm that we are opposed to the proposal that would subject our mature neighbourhood streets that being "Wycliffe Ave" and "Kiloran Ave" to the additional enormous traffic flow generated from the proposed new street connection accessing the proposed Board of Trade residential development of some 1200 + residences.

Our neighbourhood streets that were designed to handle the traffic from homes presently in place are already overburdened with the pass-through vehicles from other areas that travel through to avert heavy congestion on the arterial roads.

If the BOT project proceeds, this proposed 241 Wycliffe Ave. street connection must be stopped up. This is totally unacceptable.

Respectfully

Joe and Lynn Jordan